
                    Spring 2018 Newsletter   

Welcome to the Spring  2018 Newsletter for Coppett Hill Common Trust Ltd. 

As ever we would like to say a big thank you to everyone who has given time 
and energy to support the Trust over the last year, and, also to give a warm 
welcome to our new Shareholders.  

The cheerful and positive input the volunteers give to the hill makes a huge 
difference to the hill and its wildlife, and the interest and enthusiasm shown 
by new people becoming shareholders contributes to a positive future and 
outlook for the hill.  All of which seems to be making a difference  - since the 
Trust won the AONB Farming Award in 2017 for its ñoutstanding contribution 
to conserving and enhancing the natural beauty of the AONB landscape.ò  

So thank you everyone this award is a testament to all that hard work. 

Read on for more about the award, work parties, the phone box restoration, 
nature talk and more  é.STOP PRESS and another award é. 

 



 

THE AONB FARMING AWARD  

We were very pleased and surprised to win the prestigious Wye Valley 
AONB Farming Award in 2017. 

The Chairman of the Wye Valley Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty 
(AONB), Councillor Phil Cutter, presented the Award to us at the 
Monmouthshire Show on July 1

st
 2017.  This is the 10

th
 year of the 

hotly contested Awards, which celebrate farmers and land managers 
who make an outstanding contribution to conserving and enhancing 
the natural beauty of the AONB landscape.  

Ray and Frances Thomas, Joint Presidents and founding members of the 
Coppett Hill Common Trust (CHCT), received the Farming Awards Trophy, 
along with a cheque for Ã400 and the winnerôs certificate, on behalf of all 
the shareholders of CHCT.  

ñWe are very pleased to have won the award,ò said Ray and Frances, ñit is 
a fantastic achievement and a testament to all the hard work put in by the 
management team and the volunteers over recent years. It is really great  
to have  recognition of the part we play in managing the AONB. ñ 

Andrew Blake, AONB Manager said, ñThe judges were really impressed by 
the quality of the entrants for the 2017 AONB Farming Awards. All those 
shortlisted are making an outstanding contribution to conserving and 
enhancing the natural beauty of the Wye Valley ï which is the primary 
purpose of the AONB designation.ñ 

ñHowever, the judges were particularly impressed with the dedicated 
community work that has sustained the environmental work on Coppett Hill, 
maintaining probably one of the most photographed views in Britain. The 
Farming Awards are a great opportunity to promote and celebrate the good 
work that land managers do in keeping the Wye Valley such a special place 
for so many people.ò 

COPPETT HILL  

Coppett Hill was designated a Local Nature Reserve (LNR) in 2000, and is 
one of the largest LNRs in Herefordshire. The Hill forms part of the   
famous view from Symonds Yat Rock which is seen and photographed by 
hundreds of thousands of visitors every year. The Common is unusual in 
that it is owned by a company limited by shares for local people and has 
been run and managed by local volunteers for the last 30 years. The Trust 
celebrated the 30th anniversary in 2016. 

The Trust works to maintain and improve the habitat for wildlife whilst 
allowing access to the Common by the public ï a very delicate balancing 
act.  

 



Management is undertaken by volunteers and includes input from grant 
givers the Forestry Commission and Natural England via the English 
Woodland Grant Scheme and the Higher Level Stewardship Scheme.  

Over the last 5 years the volunteers have helped manage scrub, coppice 
and woodland, cleared and reinstated the dew ponds, surveyed the wildlife, 
and one commoner has grazed part of the hill with Herdwick Sheep.  We  
also now have an alpine tractor to help us  - which is invaluable.  

The Trust has sponsored a Director through Forest School who now teaches 
at the local primary school,  we have coordinated with local Scouts to make, 
place and monitor bird boxes on the hill ï for their activity badges. Thus, we 
hope we are encouraging the next generation to work with nature and 
ensure its place in the future.  

The current management works hard to retain the original philosophy of the 
founding fathers of the Hill ñto safeguard Coppett Hill and its wildlife for 
future generations to come.ò  

To find out more contact Patrick Chatterton on 01600 891308  or   

Martin Rowberry on 01600 890075 . 

Pictured - Volunteers at the 2017  Bracken Bash -  this work party went on 
rather longer than the normal 2 hours due to the celebrations  for the award!  


